
Moville City Council 
APRIL 20, 2016 
 
Mayor James Fisher called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Roll Call: Nate Bauer, Bruce 
Schmidt, Tom Conolly, Jake Thomas are present this evening, Kirk Lubbers is absent.  Thomas 
motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by Schmidt; Thomas motioned to approve minutes 
from 4/6/16 seconded by Conolly; Bauer motioned to approve Treasurer’s Report, seconded by 
Conolly; Schmidt motioned to approve Carolyn Jacobsen’s Fence permit, seconded by Conolly.  
All motions approve and accepted;  
 
Rich Welter of Mosquito Control of Iowa was present to explain how his company handles pest 
control spraying for the community, after a question and answer session, Conolly motioned to 
approve the contract for $6,500 seconded by Bauer, all ayes motion approved.  
 
Public Works update by Mike Weaver; Police Department update by Chief Muller.   
Council discussed the operation of ATV/UTV on city streets and what the goal would be for the 
ordinance.  Police Department will prepare a draft ordinance for council to review at next 
meeting. 
 
International Property Maintenance Code for Rental Properties was discussed; the council 
would like Building Inspector Dave Christensen present at next meeting to review his 
procedures for handling inspections of rental properties.   
 
Update on Pool, manager interviews and staff meeting will take place in a few weeks with the 
Pool board and City Hall staff present to prepare for the new season;  
 
Bauer motioned to re-set open burning dates for April 23 - May 8, seconded by Thomas, all aye 
motion approved. 
 
Council received resignation letter from City Clerk Stender, last day will be May 23, 2016.  
 
Schmidt motioned to adjourn seconded by Bauer, all ayes, motioned approved, meeting closed 
at 8:10 p.m. 
 
Jackie Stender  James Fisher  
City Clerk  Mayor 


